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Summit Academy Board of Trustees
1225 E 13200 South
Draper, UT 84020
January 11, 2025
Board Meeting
(PENDING) 

Welcome
The meeting was called to order at 7:01  pm with Jon Eborn, Marcia Whitman, Elizabeth Lau, Peter Baxter, and Tracy Ellis joined remotely. Jared Morgan will be joining late.
Public Comment
None
Consent Agenda
Moved to March
Director’s Report

Academic Update 
     We are still in the middle of legislation.  No fees will be charged for registration 6-12. There has to be a free pass.  We will do fee schedules in June or July. The Land Trust final reports are finishing up and we will be presenting them next month. Some of you will be invited to the wellness and sex education committee meetings. They were set this week. Scott Pettit has had a clean bill of health and is cancer free. Everything tested clear and is recovering. Kindergarten testing has been reinstated so they will have a delayed start date. We have our first 2 Utah Fits All Scholarship programs. We offered vacant seats in our duel immersion program. Those classes get smaller and smaller. They are home based in the UFA program as well as some of our advanced programs next year.  We also have  the U rapt grant pre apprentice and apprentice program that will start this next year.  They are earning an Associates or Bachelors and will have those after 5 years . We will have a reduced cost and they will have 5 years of teaching experience. We have one student that is a Legacy student that is interested in the program.  During the last snow storm we had a bus accident. We continue to do our safety meetings and audits. We applied for a grant for locks. We have to address the armed guardian issue. We don’t have to move on that until the legislative session ends. The panic buttons and buildout were added in that grant. It’s in a holding pattern as of now. There are a lot of Charter School bills at the Legislature. The WPU increase is 4% and we recommended an extra 1%. 

Finance Report
      Thank you to Wilson for attending all 4 budget meetings. Budgets are ongoing. Principals are hardworking. Financials are looking good. Moving into the new system is really good. The colorful sheet is very helpful. We have some budget revisions. The ERC keeps getting deferred from last year to this year. We have increased our interest income. The other is our mid-year updates. There were a few increases and a few decreases. There are some revisions in the fee schedule and also the food program. He has worked with the director to spend that down. Also the potential build out at the Bluffdale campus. At this point, we think the RFP will be bigger than we think. We don’t believe that will be executed this year. Jon asks if Ms. Brantley is good for another year and she is. He has listed out the financial implications. It is a positive budget revision. All our ratios are right where they need to be.  If any board member has any questions, please let Brad know.  Jared Morgan just joined the meeting

A Motion to approve the monthly financial statement and budget revision for January 31, 2025  for Summit Academy Schools was given by Marcia Whitman. 
A second was given by Peter Baxter
Vote - Yes- Jon Eborn, Marcia Whitman, Elizabeth Lau, Peter Baxter, Tracy Ellis, and Jared Morgan.
Motion carries 
Discussion and Action item to review
     Brad states that Summit was up this year to renew our contract for our landscaping services. We solicited an RFP and received 21 different groups that were interested. We scored it and weighed it. We seek approval to go with Scenic View Landscaping for  a one year contract with an option for two years. We can try them this year and if so we can continue or not. We feel really good about this. Jon Eborn asked if references were checked, and they were. Jared appreciates the work that went into this process to make the right choice. 
A Motion to approve the landscaping contract for Scenic View Landscaping for Summit Academy Schools was given by Jared Morgan. 
A second was given by Peter Baxter
Vote - Yes- Jon Eborn, Marcia Whitman, Elizabeth Lau, Peter Baxter, Tracy Ellis, and Jared Morgan.
Motion carries 

     We have a 150+ Mile Travel Policy discussion/review tonight, but it brought up the conversation about whether we need to do this any more or not that was adopted years ago. Dr. Hart states that it was discontinued four years ago. This is no longer a necessary policy. We can do a blanket policy or give options. Jon doesn’t think that the board needs to be involved in these decisions. Molly says that they can move this into procedures rather than go to Board approval. Jon would like Dr. Hart to look at  this with the Governance Committee and then have it brought back to the board at the March Board meeting.  Brad mentions that we may have to adjust the Travel policy somewhat. 



LEA Specific Licensing
       Dr. Hart states that this is a standard item. We have chosen teachers to teach at Summit that are in the process of becoming licensed. Summit takes the risk.  
     
A Motion to approve the LEA Specific License approval for Summit Academy Schools was given by Marcia Whitman . 
A second was given by Liz Lau
Vote - Yes- Jon Eborn, Marcia Whitman, Elizabeth Lau, Peter Baxter, Tracy Ellis, and Jared Morgan.
Motion carries 

Policy # 3207 Prank Policy
     Senior pranks are a fun way to leave a legacy. This makes clear that Safety is our number one concern.  The board would like to remove the sentence “Fun way to leave a legacy.” Jon suggests they bring this back to the board in March and involve the Governance Committee prior to approval.

SAHS Baseball Travel to Kanab
    
A Motion to approve the Baseball Kanab tournament travel in 2025 for Summit Academy Schools was given by Marcia Whitman 
A second was given by Liz Lau
Vote - Yes- Jon Eborn, Marcia Whitman, Elizabeth Lau, Peter Baxter, Tracy Ellis, and Jared Morgan.
Motion carries 

SAHS 25-26 Football Team to California 

A Motion to approve the Football team travel to California for  Summit Academy Schools was given by Jared Morgan. 
A second was given by Marcia Whitman
Vote - Yes- Jon Eborn, Marcia Whitman, Elizabeth Lau, Peter Baxter, Tracy Ellis, and Jared Morgan.
Motion carries 

SAHS HOSA travel

A Motion to approve the 2025 travel for SAHS HOSA  for Summit Academy Schools was given by Liz Lau.
 
A second was given by Marcia Whitman
Vote - Yes- Jon Eborn, Marcia Whitman, Elizabeth Lau, Peter Baxter, Tracy Ellis, and Jared Morgan.
Motion carries 

Committee Reports

Executive committee- None

Academic Committee- None

Finance/Audit Committee- None

Governance Committee- None

Development Committee- We are going to have a conversation about fundraising needs and coordination. If there are specific one time needs that you have, please be thoughtful about that and bring it to the development committee.
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       The two new board members have agreed to be on committee’s

 A Motion to add Wilson Severtson to the Finance Committee for Summit Academy Schools was given by Marcia Whitman.
 
A second was given by Jared Morgan
Vote - Yes- Jon Eborn, Marcia Whitman, Elizabeth Lau, Peter Baxter, Tracy Ellis, and Jared Morgan.
Motion carries
 
A Motion to add Jared Morgan to the Development Committee for Summit Academy Schools was given by Marcia Whitman.
 
A second was given by Liz Lau.
Vote - Yes- Jon Eborn, Marcia Whitman, Elizabeth Lau, Peter Baxter, Tracy Ellis, and Jared Morgan.
Motion carries 


Follow-up from Board Retreat
     Jon wanted to know if there were any questions about the Retreat. Jon wanted everyone to know that the agenda was created with an intention to move toward technology and AI.  Jon wants to review board meeting submissions. Jon will look these over and decide what to bring forward at the meeting is to answer the email from Jon a week before the board meeting and create the agenda. We are super grateful for all of the work that Kim has put in. They have to have that posted 24 hours before the meeting. Everyone is so grateful that Scott Pettit is getting better and is crucial to Summit. 


Follow up items
Next meeting - March 20, 2025
A Motion to adjourn was given by Marcia Whitman. 
A second was given by Jared Morgan
Vote - Yes- Jon Eborn, Marcia Whitman, Elizabeth Lau, Peter Baxter, Tracy Ellis, and Jared Morgan.
Motion Carries
Meeting adjourned at 8:19 p.m.
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